
Dear members of the Springfield Public Schools community, 
 
This morning, I met with the Board of Education in emergency session 
to consider all of the information that we have received from the state 
and local Boards of Health and the state Department of Education as 
well as the federal Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
related to COVID-19.  Please understand that the health and well being 
of our students and staff as well as their families and the community at 
large is of the utmost to the Board of Education and me. We are aware 
that several nearby school districts have cancelled classes and have 
seriously considered doing so ourselves.   
 
At this time, there are no reported cases of COVID-19 that we are aware 
of in Springfield.  We are aware that some nearby school districts have 
chosen to cancel classes and we considered this option as well. 
 
For the present time, I have determined, in consultation and with the 
support of the Board of Education, to keep the Springfield Public 
Schools open based on the following recommendation by the 
Township’s Public Health Officer, Michael Fitzpatrick who also serves 
as the Public Health Officer for Bloomfield, Caldwell, Chatham 
Township, Cranford, Glen Ridge, Lincoln Park, Madison and Mountain 
Lakes: 
 

As the Health Officer, it is my responsibility to 
collaborate, consult and guide the decision related 
to school closings. With almost 40 years of Public 
and Environmental Health experience, as well as 
growing up when there are very few childhood 
vaccines, I have spent a considerable amount of 
time determining what I believe is the best 
approach for the community at large as well as the 
school community. 
  



It is my best judgement and belief that school 
closures, at this time, are premature due to the 
lack of cases in and around our communities.  

 
We received the above guidance from the Public Health Officer after 
several other local districts decided to close. I have been in contact with 
Mr. Fitzpatrick as recently as 1:30 P.M. today, March 13th, 2020. Our 
decision to remain open is not an easy one. Other Superintendents and 
school districts reached a different result before this guidance was issued 
and others may still reach a different conclusion.  For now, however, as 
the Board entrusts educational decisions within the District to me as 
Superintendent, I must defer to our local Public Health Officer’s 
extensive and invaluable experience and expertise in making judgments 
that are intended to ensure the health of our entire community.  As such 
we will remain open until the guidance changes. We will, of course, 
remain in constant communication with Mr. Fitzpatrick, the Township 
and the State Departments of Health and Education.  You may have 
heard that Governor Murphy earlier today anticipated that all districts in 
the state may have to close for some period of time. In light of this we 
were asked to and have forwarded our plans for alternative instructional 
methods, both digital and paper format, to the Interim Executive County 
Superintendent, along with how we plan to provide meals to those 
students eligible for that program. To the extent that we receive 
recommendations or directives from those offices or other sources that 
require us to change our course of action, we will communicate those to 
you as soon as we can. 
 
Decisions have been made to suspend co-curricular activities, 
extracurricular activities, including interscholastic sports and the high 
school musical immediately. The advisors and/or coaches moving 
forward will communicate additional information relative to the 
resumption of any of the aforementioned activities as quickly as 
possible. 
 



The global outbreak of COVID-19 has forced us all to confront an 
unprecedented situation.  With that in mind, and with the understanding 
that specific students and families may face considerations that differ 
from those of the community as a whole, I have directed our principals 
to work with families who determine, in consultation with medical 
professionals, that physical attendance in school poses unacceptable 
risks to the student or family members, to provide such students with 
appropriate learning opportunities to ensure that physical absence from 
school in this unprecedented situation does not negatively impact such 
students. 
 
I will continue to keep both the Board and our community informed with 
the latest information available regarding COVID-19 and its potential 
impact on our community. 
 
Currently, it is the intent of The Board of Education to continue its 
regular meeting schedule, including its meetings on March 16 and 
March 30, you will be notified if there are changes to that intention 
through the website and public notice. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael A. Davino 
Superintendent of Schools, Springfield, N.J. 
 
 
 
 
 
  


